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As a chair of the local HOA in Charbonneau, I have received numerous requests 

from our members to write in opposition to this bill.  Currently the department of 

Transportation is planning to on making I-5 a toll road impacting our neighborhood 

negatively. Already they have made lane changes making driving less safe in many 

residences' opinion.  Allowing a large manufacturing facility in the area will only 

exacerbate traffic impacts that are already a problem at many times.  Traffic is 

commonly impeded due to exceedingly heavy traffic loads.  A large manufacturing 

facility will only exacerbate the situation.  Not to mention the negative impacts on 

schools, recreational activities, shopping and many other areas of life which will be 

less than desirable.   

 

Many were under the opinion before the last election this was no longer an issue.  

Now that the elections are over, it appears this agenda (with this short comment 

period) the legislature is forcing a pet project not desired by the local residents. 

 

 


